
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Sheriff-Coroner, or designee, to execute a contract
amendment with Total Firearms Training to increase the payment limit by $10,000 to a new
amount of $225,600, to provide firearms range safety management for Sheriff's personnel
and range visitors for the period January 1, 2020 through December 31, 2021. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
$225,600. Budgeted (70% General Fund, 30% participant fees) 

BACKGROUND: 
Total Firearms Training will provide Rangemaster, Armorer, and Instructor services at the
Sheriff's Range. Contractor will also provide firearms range safety management for Sheriff's
personnel and range visitors to include observation of Sheriff's personnel and visitors while
they are handling firearms, advise of any safety concerns observed, and take immediate
action to stop activity viewed as presenting a danger to life or property. Contractor will
perform range maintenance and improvement supervision, perform tasks related to armorer
repair and provide firearms instruction. 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   11/09/2021 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Chrystine Robbins,
925-655-0008

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    November  9, 2021 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Laura Cassell, Deputy

cc:

C. 29

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: David O. Livingston, Sheriff-Coroner

Date: November  9, 2021

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Total Firearms Training - Contract Amendment



BACKGROUND: (CONT'D)
Due to the impact of COVID-19, the Office of the Sheriff has encountered staffing
challenges, making it is necessary to add funds to this contract to allow additional working
hours by the Contractor. This action will help maintain operations for the Sheriff's Range
through December 31, 2021. This will help facilitate required training and ensure sworn
employees are compliant with mandated POST standards concerning firearm proficiency
and qualification.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
Negative action by the Board of Supervisors will likely result in the temporary closure of
the Sheriff's Range, including forfeiture of income from participant fees. 


